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Bill Type and Number:   Ordinance 2012-529
Sponsor: Council Member Anderson: 
Date of Introduction: August 28, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU; F; RCD
Date of Analysis: August 31, 2012
Type of Action: Development Agreement Amendment Approval
Bill Summary: The ordinance approves a second amendment to the Redevelopment Agreement between the City of Jacksonville, Jacksonville Economic Development Commission and Casto Southeast, Inc. and successor Christieco, Inc. to extend the date on which the City can draw on the letter of Credit to January 1, 2017.
Background Information:  The City, JEDC and Casto Southeast, Inc. entered into a redevelopment agreement dated January 24, 2002, concerning a project that entailed a food distribution center with approximately 480,000 square feet on a 150 acre parcel on Pritchard Road, pursuant to Ordinance 2001-1161-E.  Ordinance 2001-1161-E approved a redevelopment agreement with Casto Southeast, Inc. for a BJ’s Wholesale Club.  The City was authorized to make a Road Project Loan to the developer in the amount of $1,324,000 for road costs. On August 20, 2002, the City, JEDC and Casto Southeast, Inc.  entered into a first amendment to the redevelopment agreement.  On August 1, 2007, the mortgage on approximately 30 acres within the project area, which secured the project loan provided to Casto, Southeast, Inc., was released and replaced by Christieco, Inc. with a letter of credit with the stipulation that in the event the project loan was not repaid in full by  January 1, 2014, the City would be able to draw up on the letter of credit.  Pursuant to the Redevelopment Agreement, the Road Project Loan is to be repaid by the annual payment of ad valorem taxes due against the project and project parcel.  Given the decreased property values during the recent recession, it is anticipated that the annual payment of ad valorem taxes may not be sufficient to repay the Road Project Loan in full by its maturity date. The 2nd amendment stipulates that the City shall continue to apply and credit against the Road Loan Project the annual payment of ad valorem taxes until either the Loan is repaid in full or January 1, 2017, whichever is earlier, rather than drawing on the Letter of Credit.  The project site is located in Council District 8.
Policy Impact: Economic Development
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Jackson
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